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SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER 2019 

 75th ANNIVERSARY  

CELEBRATION 
 

We will have a four-day  

celebration to  

commemorate God’s  

faithfulness to Powell Butte Christian 

Church for the past 75 years  

on September 19-22, 2019.   

During this time we will be inviting  

several people from past ministries to 

help celebrate with us, including  

musicians, ministers, and missionaries. 

“Linked to the Past,  

Looking to the Future” is our theme. 



 

 

   COWBOY CHURCH  
 

Come join the fun at Cowboy Church.  

Every Saturday night  Potluck at 6PM  

and Music and message at 7 PM in the  

Historic Chapel.  
Sept 7: Bill Tallman and Wayne 

Sept 14: John Wilde and Gospel Touch 

Sept 21: Special 75 celebration with John Robinson 

Sept 28: Steve Gibson 

The PBCC APP is Here!! 
 

Download the Free app to our smart phone 

or tablet, and use the app to stay in the 

loop, see upcoming events, and give to the 

Apple Store: 
 

https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/powell-butte-christian-
church/id1457063545?mt=8 
 

Android/ Google Play Store: 

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?
id=io.pushpay.thenetministry 

LORD’S ACRE CRAFTS 
 

Come help us craft!! Projects for everyone! 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 9- till you want to  

go home! 

THE WELL 
 

PBCC has launched a new service,  

especially geared towards young adults 

and couples who are seeking a more  

interactive style of worship. The sermon 

is the same as the Sunday service, and 

all the elements we enjoy on Sunday 

morning will be included each week.  “The Well” is the 

chosen name for this service, and that name serves the 

purpose well: significant events happened in the Bible 

around wells.  Community was built around wells, people 

were refreshed at wells, and Jesus went to Samaria to 

meet with the woman at the well (rather than requiring 

her to come to Him).    

So, this service is to connect with a  sub-culture and 

community that is longing to be reached.  Please pray for 

this endeavor. If you would like to check it out, or know 

of some young people (18-30-ish) who would enjoy this 

kind of church service, see Pastor Ethan for a stack of 

invite cards.  “The Well” will meet in Prineville at The 

Hub on the Madras Highway on Sunday evenings from 

5:30-7:00, with afterglows encouraged. 

 

Operation Christmas Child 
NOW is the time to get your school supplies for 

your Operation Christmas Child boxes while 

school supplies are on sale everywhere!!! 

Collection Day is Sunday, November 17th!!  

Watch for boxes coming out soon!!   

Questions?? Contact Jeanne in the office.  

75th Anniversary Celebration 
 

"Linked to the Past; Looking to the Future" 

PBCC is turning 75 - and you're invited to help us 

celebrate. This 4-day celebration will be held 

September 19-22, with messages by and  

connections to several of our ministerial staff over the course 

of the past 75 years. If you know of charter members of 

PBCC, or people connected to charter members, please pass 

the word along to them as well.  

The schedule of the celebration will be: 
 

THURSDAY, September 19 

6:00pm - Taco Feed (provided by PBCC Forged Youth Ministry) 

6:30pm - Celebration Service (Historic Chapel) 

Speaker: Paul  (former youth pastor) 

Music: Penny's Favorites - an old-fashioned hymn sing with 

Pastor Trey on the piano, in the style of Penny Penhollow. 
 

FRIDAY, September 20 

6:00pm - Dessert Reception 

6:30pm - Celebration Service (Worship Center) 

Speaker: Chris (former lead pastor) 

Music: Jon  
 

SATURDAY, September 21 

6:00pm - Cowboy Church Potluck 

7:00pm - Worship and the Word (Historic Chapel) 

Speaker: John  (former associate pastor) 

Meditations: Cash  (PBCC missionary) 

Music: TBA 
 

SUNDAY, September 22 

UNITY SUNDAY 

9:30am - Celebration Service (Worship Center) 

Special Video Greetings from Ozzy  (former youth  

pastor), Chuck (former lead pastor) 

Honoring of Charter Members - Glenn  (former  

associate pastor) 
 

During the celebration we will also be highlighting Missions, 

Lords Acre, and other vital ministries that PBCC has been  

involved with throughout the years. 
 

Mark your calendars now and don't miss out! 

5th Sunday Central Oregon Church Rally 
 

In the past, PBCC participated with other Christian 

Churches in Central Oregon once a quarter for a 5th  

Sunday Rally.  Pastor Trey recently met with Pastor Al  

from Culver with the intention of starting back up this 

unique and fun tradition.  So save the date: Sunday,  

September 29, at 5pm.  We will go to the Culver Christian 

Church for a time of fellowship and worship.  Pastor Trey 

will be brining the message, and worship will be led by an 

up and coming worship band from Culver Christian. 

NEW! Sunday Celebration Service 

Adult Classes/Sunday School Times 

Beginning Sunday, September 8, we are headed back to  

a three service format for Sunday mornings    

(The Well will continue to meet at its current time of 

5:30pm in Prineville).  Please note how Sunday mornings 

will look from here on out: 
 

8:30am - Worship Center - Blended music style (a little of 

the old, a little of the new) 

9:40am - Adult Classes and Children's Sunday School 

10:30am - Worship Center - More modern music style 

(with some familiar favorites thrown in) 

11:15am - Historic Chapel - Traditional worship service 
 

We are praying that this new structure will allow us to 

invite more newcomers to our worship services.  

Keep an eye out for friends and neighbors that you can 

invite to join you in worship. 



 

 

KMI Kingdomwork Ministries Intl’-  DC Lundy                                               
K & K in Uganda - Powell Butte Christian Church 
McKinley Indian - Church of Christ 
Medical Teams International Dental Van 
Mission 4 Mexico - Mario Cervantes 
O.C.E.F. - Bob & Sheryl Woods  
Perspectives - Ann Andrews    
Pioneer Bible Translators - Dwayne & Helen Rainwater   
Project Love - Tom, Mindy, Pam, DC, Linda, Becky & Dean  
Samaritan’s Purse - Operation Shoebox 
 

AWANA - Jerry & Angie Berheim  
Africa Inland Missions International - Mary Lange                                                                    
Central Christian School - Men’s Bible Study                                                      
Child Evangelism Fellowship - Jim and Lorella Monroe  
Christian Motorcycle Association - Cliff & Terri Roper                                              
Dynamic Church Planters - Paul & Cathy Becker  
Fellowship of Christian Athletes - Randy Hutchins 
Frontiers- A Mission to Reach Muslims 
Gideons - Dale & Marlene Pedersen 
Grace Networks- Cash & Lisa Lowe 
Hope for the Nations - Chris & Debbi Blair 
Pregnancy Resource Center- Prineville  
 

Missionaries & Missions PBCC Supports 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ---------------------------------------

MASON JARS STILL NEEDED!! 
 

We are in the process of preparing for the Drive-Thru Living Nativity and are seeking donations of mason jars, specifically the 

8 oz. size (Kerr or Ball or other brand – doesn’t matter).  All in all we need around 200 more by December 1st.  152 jars still 

needed!  

If you are able to donate, please bring the jars in some sort of cardboard box for storage/transportation to the AWANA office 

(Historic Chapel building). Thank you! 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Ministry Opportunities 
 

As always, there are a variety of ways YOU can be involved in the ministries here at PBCC. Please consider the following  

opportunities for service: 

Bus Ministry - picking up elderly congregants who cannot get to our services on their own. Please let us know if you are  

interested and we will invite you to an info meeting coming soon. 

Connection Cards - getting the chair and pew backs ready with Connection Cards, pens, etc. Contact Pastor Trey or Jeanne  

at the front desk for more information. 

Chair back clean-up - doing a sweep of the Worship Center after each service to dispose of used communion cups, bulletins, 

Connection Cards, etc. Contact Pastor Trey or Jeanne at the front desk for more information. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Tentative Sausage Making Dates: 
 

Saturday, September 14th and October 12th  7am - 4pm at Cinder Butte Meat Company, Redmond  
 

BBQ Meat Preparation: 

Saturday, October 26  7am - 4pm at Cinder Butte Meat Company, Redmond 
 

Contact Clay P., 541-480-9014, for further information. 
 

Anyone with beef, lamb or hog donations please contact Clay as soon as possible.  

Marriage Maintenance Classes 
 

Start on September 8th and offer the following classes through winter and into spring,  

during the Sunday School hour. 
 

Love and Respect (six week course)  Emerson Eggerichs 

Who Did I Marry - Gary Smalley 

Kingdom Marriage - Tony Evans 

The Five Love Languages - Gary Chapman 
 

*We believe every marriage should be exposed to these core lessons.  The tools are there, if we stay focused on God and realize 

our marriages are one of the many tools we can use to spread the Gospel and make disciples it gives us another opportunity to  

worship God every day by staying in and working through our marriages.   

**There will be child care in the nursery and something for kids in the children’s classrooms.   

~ Teachers Troy & Teresa Y.   Questions?? Call Troy or Teresa  

Powell Butte Christian Church 
Tuesday Evenings  Sept 3 – Dec 10, 2019 

6:00 – 8:00 PM 
 

Contact: Ann A.  GriefShare Coordinator 

 Call the church for phone number. 

Please call to pre-register 
 

**If this time does not work for you and you are interested in taking this please call me 



 

 

MARY LANGE GETS HER NEW VEHICLE 
Our Missionary with African Inland Mission in Moroto, Uganda was given a vehicle by another team mate as they are 

returning to the US.  She has most of it paid for but still needs some funding to finish paying for it.   
 

A message from Mary: 

Thank you all for being a part of this journey. I’m excited for the doors this will open for me. 

If you would like to donate to make this happen, here is the link:  https://usgiving.aimint.org/missionary/1039240 

Thank you so much for all you do!   ~In Christ,  Mary L. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Thank You to all who have made donations for the Lords Acre Pies and to all who served  

making the fruit pies.  It takes a big team of many talents to get the pies made.   Thank You 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Wednesday Morning Women’s Bible Study 

Wednesday Morning Women's Bible Study will be offering 3 Bible studies this September.  

“Really Bad Girls of the Bible” by Liz Curtis Higgs, co-lead by Linda S. and Cindy F.;   

Beth Moore's study on “James”, lead by Dawne C.;  and an old testament study,  maybe  

                      “Ezekiel”, (not for sure decided) lead by Amber T.  

We will begin September 11th for an informal gathering and signing up for whichever study you would like and ordering books.  

September 25th, we will officially begin. We meet in the Fellowship Hall , starting at 9am, having coffee and tea, a devotion and pray-

er time. Then we break into our study groups, ending at 11am. We have a wonderful time of Fellowship and studying God's Word! 

We're sorry, but there is no childcare available.  Hoping to see you September 11th!!  

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Forged Youth September Newsletter 

 Thank you so much for all your prayers this Summer! Between my father’s cancer,  

other family, emergencies, and the numerous camps and activities going on it has been one of 

the more chaotic seasons of life in a long time.  I just want to voice my great  

appreciation for the many people who have reached out to let me know that you have been 

praying for my family it means more than you know. 

 I would also like to thank Scott Buchanan and Phil & MarCya Mooney who  

volunteered to help with transporting students to and from camps while I was  

tied up with my family and the many things going on at home. Thank you so much for offering 

up your time and  

serving the students, it means a great deal! 

 With that out of the way I would like to point out that camps were a huge success!   

We sent 11 athletes to Fellowship of Christian Athletes Camp in Nampa, Idaho where they 

not only grew in their respective sports, but more importantly they grew in their  

relationship with Christ.   

We had 5 people volunteer at Camp Attitude serving the incredible campers and their  

families!   

Finally, we had more than 20 students attend middle school and high school camp at Wi-Ne-

Ma where they encountered Christ in a very real and tangible way.  We have had 3 students baptized since camp 

and have several more wanting to be baptized soon! So, despite the chaotic  

nature of the Summer it was an incredible success! 

As the new school year begins here are some important Dates know: 
 

September 11: Middle School Youth Starts (5:30-7:30pm) 

September 12: High School Youth Starts (6-8pm) 

September 19-22: PBCC 75th Anniversary Celebration Weekend 

October 27: Volunteer Appreciation Dinner 

November 2: Lord’s Acre 

November 17: Mission 4 Mexico Notary Sunday (Notary on site to help with M4M registration) 

December 15: Mission 4 Mexico registration and deposit Due 

January 17-20: Winter Retreat 

January 25: Remaining M4M balance due 
 

More Dates May Be Added later 
 

If you are interested in supporting the Ministry there is a list of ways that you can do so!  

This list may also be found at the Information Center: 

We are always in need of energetic and relatable leaders to help on a weekly basis at either  

Middle School or High School youth group. 

When you are at the store maybe you would like to help by grabbing something small that will help with our 

weekly snacks. Things like snack size chip bags, fruit snacks, granola bars,  

Popcorn, Crackers, powdered drink mix, and other things like that 

Maybe you would like to prepare a meal once a month for the youth groups!  

Every year we do several events that do cost students and their families money.  We have a  

ministry philosophy that money will never be the reason a student is left out of an activity.  

We are working towards having a scholarship fund to help student who can’t afford to  

attend things like Summer Camp, Mission 4 Mexico, and Winter Retreats.  Students will be able to do ser-

vice projects to raise money towards the costs of these events. 

If you are interested in helping out in any of these ways, or have other ideas please reach out to me via 

e-mail ethan.pbcc@gmail.com  
 

God Bless & Thank You!  Pastor Ethan 

https://usgiving.aimint.org/missionary/1039240
mailto:ethan.pbcc@gmail.com


 

 

Powell Butte Christian Church 13720 S HWY  126, Powell Butte, OR, 97753     541-548-3066     www.powellbuttechurch.com 

SEPTEMBER 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
Worship Service* 

10:00 am 

Annual Potluck Picnic 

after the Unity Service  

2 
Office Closed 

Labor Day 

 

 
 

3 

Ladies Quilting 

9am -  3pm 

 
 

4 
Men’s Breakfast 6am 

 

Women’s Study 

10am 

5 6 
 

OFFICE CLOSED 

7 
 

 

COWBOY CHURCH 

6pm—Potluck 

7pm –Worship & 

The Word 

8 
Worship Service* 

 

 

9 

Ladies Quilting 

9am 

 

 

10 
Ladies Quilting 

9am 

 

 

11 

 
Men’s Breakfast 6am 

Women’s Study 9am 

MS Youth Grp. 5:30pm 

Awana 6:00 pm 

12 
 

 

HS Youth Grp. 6:00pm 

GOT Meeting 6:30pm 

 

13 
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

14 
 

 

COWBOY CHURCH 

6pm—Potluck 

7pm –Worship &  

The Word 

15 
Worship Service* 

 

16 

Ladies Quilting 

9am 

 

Elders Mtg. 5:30pm 

Board Mtg. 6:30pm 

17 

Ladies Quilting 

9am -  3pm 

 

 

Deacons Mtg. 7pm 

18 
Men’s Breakfast 6am 

Women’s Study 9am 

 

MS Youth Grp. 5:30pm 

Awana 6:00 pm 

19 

 
__75th Celebration__ 

             6:00pm  

 

 

20     OFFICE CLOSED 

         

_75th Celebration__ 

6:00pm  

21 
 

75th  Celebration  

COWBOY CHURCH 

6pm—Potluck 

7pm –Worship & 

The Word 

22 
Worship Service* 

9:30 am 

75th Anniversary 

Celebration  

23 
Ladies Quilting 

9am 
 

 

24 
Ladies Quilting 

 

 
 

 

25 
 

Men’s Breakfast 6am 

Women’s Study 9am 
 

MS Youth Grp. 5:30pm 

Awana 6:00 pm 

26 
Quilt Class  

12 noon 

 
HS Youth Grp. 6:00pm 

 

27 
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

Quilt Class  

9:am 

 

28 
Show & Shine 8am 

Quilt Class 9am 

COWBOY CHURCH 

6pm—Potluck 

7pm –Worship & 

The Word 

29 
Worship Service* 

 

 

30 

Ladies Quilting  

9am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

     

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

      

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September Birthdays 

Don’t see your birthday or 

anniversary listed here?   

Call the office at 

541-548-3066 and 

give us your birthday and/

or anniversary so we can 

add it to our list! 

 

 *Worship Services:  

SUNDAYS: 8:30 & 10:30 AM (Worship Center); Traditional Worship—11:15 AM (Historic Chapel) 

Sunday School—9:40 AM; (Adults, Youth, Children) 

Nursery—8:30, 9:40, & 10:30 AM;  Children’s Church—10:30 AM only 

 

SATURDAYS: Cowboy Church—6:00 PM Potluck, 7:00 PM Worship & the Word  

 


